 MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY 16, 2022
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Marshall County Soil and Water Conservation District, P.O. Box 74, Warren, Minnesota, February 16, 2022.
Green called the meeting to order at 8:20 a.m.

Members Present:  Chairman, Carl Green 
Vice-Chairman, Brent Miller
Secretary, Duane Potucek 
Treasurer, Brad Berg 
Members Absent:
Public Relations, Wallace Bengtson
Others Present:
District Manager, Darren Carlson



Administrative Assistant, Janelle Kollin 



District Conservationist, Matt Waterworth




Pheasants Forever, Jill Fejszes

Minutes - Motion by Potucek, seconded by Berg to accept the minutes as mailed from the January 19, 2022 board meeting. 
Affirmative:  Miller, Potucek and Berg
Opposed:  None 

Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report –  Motion by Berg, seconded by Miller to accept and approve the Treasurer’s Report. 

Affirmative:
 Miller, Potucek and Berg  
Opposed:  None 

Motion carried.  

Pheasants Forever – see attached

NRCS Report – Waterworth informed on the following:  EQIP and CSP . 
The newsletter was mailed out.  Potucek commented it was a very good newsletter. 

Tree Report – 12,000 trees have been ordered.  8700 have been sold with 70 tree orders to date.  The SWCD is running out of potted stock.  We are on a waiting list at the nursery. 

Drill Report – Carlson reported there is a 3 point drill available for $46,000.  Also a John Deere 6145R, auto track with 250 hours on.  A down payment of $12,500 is required and we could rent for $50.00/hour.  Three producers want to rent the haybuster drill.  The SWCD will use the New Holland tractor for tree planting and planting with a 10 foot drill.  Motion by Berg, seconded by Potucek to buy 3 point drill and tractor. 

  Affirmative:  Miller, Potucek and Berg

  Opposed:  None 

Motion carried.  

Carlson stated that Lon Aune wont know the cost of pipes for side water inlets until the end of February.  Cost share contracts will be presented in March or April. 

2019 Local Capacity – A reconciliation by BWSR is being completed. 

2022 Wages will be staying the same as 2021. 

Kollin was told she now has to work five days a week and can no longer be on the compressed work schedule. 
The next meeting is scheduled for WEDNESDAY,  MARCH 16, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. at the SWCD office. 
The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 

  _____________________________




    
  

  Secretary
